
CAPE FEAR BALLROOM DANCERS

Minutes - Executive Board Meeting
October 16.2410

Present. Drew Ziegler, Sandra Peterson. Pat LeBeau, Janet Kinq, Dave hl i l ler,  and
Hazel  Hinton.

The minutes and f inancial report of the last meeting were approved as presented.

Pat gave an up to date accounting of finances, with a balance showing at this time of
$9118.90. With only 49 present at the September dinner dance, we are st i l l  in good
shape f inancial ly. l t  was agreed that i f  we could maintain around 50 at the formals. any
deficit could be absorbed from membership dues.

Dave reported that we have had pretty good PR coverage from the Fayetteville
Observer, Up Coming, and the Community Channel.

Elections are due in November, with the offices of Vice-president and Secretary to be
voted on. Sandra and Hazel have agreed to remain in their respective positions if so
voted. Two committee chairs need to be appointed; this is done by the president. Carol
Conkl in has agreed to be Hospital i ty Chair,  so this leaves her posit ion of Host
Coordinator open. A suggestion was made to approach Mary Benjamin about this, ancl
Drew agreed.

Board members were given copies of reservation forms for both the MOAA Christmas
Dance at Ft. Bragg, and our own formal at Highland. These are to be made avai lable to
al l  members tonight, and are also avai lable on our Web site.

Drew presented a FayetteNow plan from the city of Fayetteville for us to look at and
consider part icipating in in November,201 1. Plans are al l  tentat ive now, but i t  wi l l  be a
10 day event promoting, honoring, and recognizing Vietnam veterans in our area. As
our dates are set already for next year, it was suggested we could designate our Nov.
dance as "recognition" of these events. This will be discussed later.

Carol had provided a list of dance dates for 201 1. Formals at Highland are March 5,
June 25, September 17, and December 14.

Monthly dances at Roland's (not yet confirmed with Studio) are January 15, February
19,  Apr i l  16 ,  May 21  ,  June 18 ,  Ju ly  16 ,  August  20 ,  October  15 ,  Novembel  19 .

Carol also recommended that we el iminate the June formal due to low numbers, but this
was not voted on (see above, first paragraph).

Hazel suggested that Drew publicly thank Roland for his help (much on his own time) in
preparing the group who danced at the CC Fair.

Next Board meeting wil l  be November 20,2010.

Hazel


